
From: Cindy Wyatt <cwyatt@yorksc.gov>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 8/30/2017 10:56:37 AM
Subject: City of York 9/11 Memorial Pancake Breakfast

Attachments: 911 Fire Dept Pancake Breakfast 9917.pdf

Dear Lt. Governor Bryant:
 
I wanted to personally invite you to the City of York Fire Department’s 9/11 Memorial Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, 
September 9th from 8am-10am. I have attached a flyer for the event to this e-mail.
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or ever need anything.
 
With kind regards,
 
Cindy Wyatt
Municipal Clerk/HR Coordinator
City of York
(803)818-0089
cwyatt@yorksc.gov
 
 
 
Cindy Wyatt
Municipal Clerk/HR Coordinator
City of York
(803)684-2341
cwyatt@yorksc.gov
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